
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

June 16, 2015 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:34 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Michelle Claytor, Dan Schultz, Linda O’Neil, Wallace Messer, Don Frady, Lee Starnes, and Rhett 
Langston. Sarah Massie and Ginny Boyer were unable to attend. 
 
 There was not a meeting in May due to a lack of a quorum.  
 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
 The monthly report for May was reviewed.  
 We have 85 children for summer camp this year. This will the largest summer camp we’ve ever had at the WRC. 
 We have 30 girls in our volleyball camp. We will also offer two soccer camps and two basketball camps. 
 Ginny Boyer will be going off the advisory commission. We really appreciate the time she has spent with us. 
 We have contacted Court One about the current cracks on the tennis courts. They will send a representative to assess which 

cracks are under warranty and which cracks are new. Court One will be scheduled to repair the cracks in either August or      
September. The estimated cost will be close to $5,000. We will continue this process each year until a new complex or new  
resurfacing is created. 

 The Vance Street Park parking lot and the Old Armory parking lot will receive new paving.  
 The Town of Waynesville will have a new developer on July 16. We hope to begin the master plan process at the end of the 

summer or early fall with assistance from the new developer. 
 Blue Cross / Blue Shield will no longer offer Silver Sneakers. We will still continue the program because it is offered through 

Humana. 
 Rhett gave a current status report on the CAPRA process. To date we have completed the following percentage of standards in 

the following subjects: Programs and Services Management—31%; Facilities and Land Use—24%; Public Safety and Law    
Enforcement—50%; Risk Management—67%; Evaluation Assessment and Research—23%; Planning—9%; Organization and 
Administration—85%; Human Resources—60%; Financial Management—45%; and Agency Authority—79%. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:23 pm.  
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


